



W: www.cradleyschool.org.uk Headteacher: Mrs Donna Jones

School Newsletter

SCHOOL CALENDAR

JUNE	
Tues 20	Cluster School Athletics @ Cradley
Tues 20	Y6 Dental Check
Weds 21	Y6 Transition Day @ The Chase
Fri 23	Lifepath KS2 all day
Mon 26	Y5 Athletics Day @ The Chase
Weds 28	Class 2 Collective Worship
Thurs 29	Y6 Transition Day @ Dyson's
Fri 30	School closes at 1.00pm
JULY	
Wed 5	Class 5 Welcome Wednesday
Wed 5	Herefordshire School Games
Thurs 6	Y6 Transition Day @ JMHS
Fri 7	Non-uniform Day in exchange for tombola prizes
Tues 11 & Wed 12	KS2 Play @ 6.00pm
Fri 14	Summer Fayre 3pm
Mon 17	Move Up Day
Fri 21	End of Term

Message from the Head Teacher

Dear Parents and Carers,

We have had a very busy week in school this week with extra-curricular activities.

On Tuesday it was wonderful to see everyone supporting the children at Sports Day. Thanks go to Miss Evans for such a super organised event. All of the children were amazing. Thank you to Rob Sharpe for being our photographer. We also welcomed parents and grandparents to Collective Worship on Wednesday morning and to share work with Class 4 children. We have taken teams to Eastnor for the Cricket Tournament and to Hereford to play rounders and last Friday the football and netball teams were amazing in Ledbury. Our Maths Challenge teams did a brilliant job at Lucton School with Rory and Oliver H finishing 3rd in the Year 5 competition and Harry and Johnny finishing second in the Year 4 competition.

All these activities are only possible with the support of you, parents and grandparents, and for this we are truly grateful.

Have a great weekend.

God bless,

Mrs Jones



VALUE OF THE MONTH WISDOM

"Wisdom is more precious than rubies; nothing you desire can compare with her."

Proverbs 3:15

Attendance

Well done to Class 5 who have had 98.99% attendance this week! They get to look after Alfie the Attendance Bear next week. Please can we remind parents that arrivals after 8.45am are counted as late and arrivals after 8.55am once registers close count as a missed morning session and <u>are</u> included in attendance figures.

Class 1 - 90.53%

Whole school – 94.97%

Class 2 - 98.46%

Class 3 - 97.04%

Class 4 - 95.29%

Class 5 - 98.99%



Teeny Tots Toddler Group



We are a friendly, local toddler group that meets in Storridge Village Hall. We welcome little ones from 0-5, accompanied and supervised by their parents/carers, to stay and play. We meet on Thursdays from 10:30-12 during term time, for a charge of £2 per family, which includes a craft activity, songs, snacks and drinks.



Please come and join us, we'd love to see you!



Holiday Club

Holiday Club will be running in the first four weeks of the Summer holidays and is available to book now on School Money.





Sunny Weather



Please ensure your child has a hat in school, a refillable drinks bottle and suncream applied in the morning before school (and with them if it needs to be reapplied during the day).

Thank you.



Well done everyone for a fantastic sports day, and congratulations to Elgar as overall winners.

Many many thanks for buying ice creams...we raised over £60 for FoCS

Onwards! We're busy planning for the Summer Fayre on July 14th. There will be more details coming in the next few weeks, but in the mean time, we would really appreciate any sponsorship from individuals or businesses to fund the bouncy castles. They are our biggest expense but also the most fun!



If you're able to contribute, please get in touch.

We have non-uniform day approaching on 7th July, with a donation towards the tombola.

We've had a great response so far to the 100 club. Thanks to everyone who has already reserved numbers, and please get in touch if you'd like to enter our closed lottery.

Thanks for your support, Kirstie, Lucy, Liz, Annie and all of the FoCS team



https://www.facebook.com/groups/friendsofcradleyschool

Easyfundraising

Did you know you can support our school by raising money every time you shop online? More than ever we need your support and it doesn't cost you or us a penny.

We're using easyfundraising, a free fundraising platform that allows us to earn money when we shop online.

Once signed up all you need to do is start your shopping journey at the easyfundraising website, use the donation reminder or app (information will be provided when you register) and the retailer you shop with will send us a donation based on how much you spend. With the general cost of living impacting everyone, this isn't about asking you to spend more, but to make you aware that if you are making an on-line purchase anyway, booking travel or taking out insurance, by using easyfundraising you can give to us at the same time, and at no additional cost to you.

PLUS - for a limited time only, we have been offered an additional incentive!

****Between now and 23rd June if at least 10 people register, easyfundraising will
give us £1 for every new supporter signed up... WITH NO UPPER LIMIT, so 50 = £50,

100 = £100 and so on*****so now is the ideal time to do it!

So please support the school today at http://efraising.org/UP5aZZ4G1D it only takes 2 minutes and all you need is your email address.

Please share the below information with anyone you think might like to join us on some short, local walks.

EVERY BODY DANCE

EVERYBODY DANCE and Cradley C of E Primary School are working together on a new project called 'Get Out Together' and invite you to join them.

Get Out Together is an intergenerational project for young people aged 9-16 and elders aged 60yrs +.

A small group of pupils from Cradley C of E Primary School invite you to join them for a series of short local walks in June 2023. These will be of a length and level suitable for your and their ability and need, this could be 100 yards or 3 miles! Staff and a project leader will accompany the walks.

Parallel schemes are running in Cradley, Bosbury, Ledbury, Leominster and Bromyard and we invite you to take part.

If you enjoy being outdoors and the company of young people, please get in touch with Rachel Freeman by email rfeverybodydance@gmail.com or phone 07870 429528.

Get Out Together is supported by #iwill through Herefordshire Community Foundation.

www.everybodydance.org.uk





STARS OF THE WEEK



NURSERY	Innis for a brilliant first week in Nursery.
	Peggy for being very welcoming to new friends.
CLASS 1	Flora for always using all of our learning behaviours consistently.
	Owen for always using all of our learning behaviours consistently.
CLASS 2	Faith, Elena and Rosie for behaving positively in the face of challenging behaviour from a younger pupil.
CLASS 3	Hayden for always having a positive attitude.
	Jake for taking pride in his persuasive letter.
CLASS 4	Harry for working in all lessons.
	Mya for showing perseverance when finding things challenging.
CLASS 5	Jacob for being mature and an outstanding role model when resolving conflict.
	Conor for being mature and an outstanding role model when resolving conflict.
HEAD TEACHER AWARD	Bella for being so brave doing her phonics check in front of an external moderator.
	Harry (Class 4) for his enthusiasm and participation in Sports Day.











NURSERY NEWS











We have had a lovely week in nursery, spending most of our time playing outside in the glorious sunshine. On Monday, the children all joined Katrina on the field to practise their sports day races. They all took it in turns to run as fast as they could along the track to the finish line, whilst their friends on the side were cheering them on very loudly!! They also practised their multi skills race, which included balancing an egg on a spoon....plenty of concentration was needed for this part of the race.

Tuesday was our annual Sports Day, and the nursery children joined their school friends for some fun and games. They watched and cheered as older brother, sisters and friends raced against one another in a few different races. They all got to join in the fun too and took part in the running race and the multi skills race. Judging by how well they all did - I think we may have a few future athletes in the making!! For all their hard work, the children headed back to nursery, where they were treated to a nice, ice-cold lolly before going home.

Wednesday was another very hot day, but the nursery children managed to keep themselves cool, by splashing water at one another.....Everyone had great fun in the water tray, using the cups and jugs for pouring and filling before they decided they were going to get one another!! There were a few surprised squeals at first, but it was soon followed by lots and lots of laughter!!

On Thursday, we were continuing to find out about the big wide world and Kelley let the children explore some globes and look closely at the map of the world. Some of the children were keen to talk about the places that they visited and what that place was like. We also talked about the countries around the world and the animals that live there.

Today, we have had a fun and enjoyable time at the Royal Three Counties Show, where we have seen sheep, pigs, horses, cows and lots and lots of tractors.

Class 4 Collective Worship



Class 4 led a wonderful Collective
Worship this week - thank you to the
parents and grandparents who
came along and shared our work
with us.

Amazing Netballers



Well done to our Y5/6 Netballers who took part in a tournament in Ledbury last Friday. They showed brilliant teamwork and played some great matches.

Community Champions



A big well done to our Community Champions who hosted a car wash after school on Monday. It was just what they needed on such a hot day!

Thanks to Mr Copp for his help.



Sports Day 2023



Amazing Achievements at Home

A big well done to Josh who took part in a Dance Festival last weekend and came away with two gold medals!





Nelson (and his sister) helped at the Mathon, Cradley and Storridge Tennis Club Open Day last weekend by showcasing their skills - well done both!



Ollie swam his one mile over half-term and was awarded his distance badge! Super swimming Ollie!



Bentley achieved his second stripe in karate - brilliant work Bentley!



Joseph and Owen made some lovely posters for their mummy's Research Celebration day at work (people wearing red to show their support for clinical research #Red4Research) - their uniforms worked brilliantly! Well done boys!

Remember to send in photos and details of your child's amazing achievements at home and we will include them here each week.

Lunch Menus for this Term







